ROTARY LUB OF LAKE ZURICH
EVENING MEETING

MAY 4, 2020

ATTENDEES: 
Doug Ahlgrim, Barbara Barker, John Croneigh, Petra Croneigh, Larry Ginsberg, Macklin Larsen, Subbarao Mandavilli, Sam Martinez, Dale Perrin, Michael Rein, Nancy Shepherdson, and Beth Slaughter.

GUEST:  Angela Walker, President of the North Chicago Rotary Club

MEETING MINUTES:

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m. by Petra Croneigh, President.  This is the fifth meeting that has been conducted via Zoom.  No face-to-face meetings are planned till June or until further notice.  

PREVIOUS MINUTES:

The minutes were reviewed, no corrections made.  Motion made by Sam Martinez to approve the minutes as presented.  Seconded by Nancy Shepherdson.  All in favor.  Motion carried.
TREASURER'S REPORT:

Dale Perrin announced that he was sending out past-due notices for this year's membership dues.  To date, there is $5,500 in past dues that includes the previous quarter as well as the current quarter. Petra asked is anyone knew if Matt Womack was still considering being a member after retiring from the Ela Area Library.    

Dale sent out a check for $1,500 to Blue Star Recyclers for the Sprinter Van.  The District was able to raise sufficient funds to cover the cost of the van.  The Sprinter van has now been ordered.   

ROADSIDE CLEANUP:

The roadside cleanup will take place on Saturday, May 9th at 9:30 a.m.  Volunteers are to meet at the House of Betty Jane on Ela Road.   Volunteers consist of:  Nancy Shepherdson, John Croneigh, Mike Rein, Doug Ahlgrim, Larry Ginsberg, and Barbara Barker.  Nancy will bring the garbage bags, safety vests and pickers.  The volunteers will need to provide their own gloves and face masks. The DOT has limited us to ten participants but as of this date, we have six volunteers so we will be in compliance as long as we adhere to social distancing.  Petra will reach out to Long Grove Club and ask if they would like to join us.
BOOK PURCHASES
Beth Slaughter and John Croneigh are going to purchase books as well as coloring books.  Their purchases will complete this year's district grant.  Nancy said they each have around $100 to spend.  The purchases need to be completed by June 15th.   Books will be purchased using Nancy’s credit card and shipped to Nancy directly.
SPEAKERS FOR EVENING ZOOM MEETINGS:

Nancy shared that she will check if Claire Slattery from the Lake Zurich Chamber of Commerce would be available next Monday to give an update on projects and upcoming events occurring in Lake Zurich.   Nancy will continue to check for other potential presenters for subsequent meetings. 

OLD BUSINESS:

*  Interact Clubs:  There will be new Interact sponsors at the High School next year.  Beth Slaughter will keep us informed of further developments.

* Scholarships:  Subbarao announced that there are now 19 scholarship applications.  The deadline for applications is June 1, 2020.    
NEW BUSINESS:

*   Thank You Note:  Petra reported that she received a gracious Thank You note from Father Ryan from St. Vincent de Paul for the monies we donated to support the Food Bank.  To date, there has been no word from the Diaper Bank.   
*  International Projects:  Angela Walker, our guest asked if we were currently involved in any international projects.   At this time we have been focusing on projects that have been supporting our local community.  Subbarao Mandavilli shared that he has been supporting a project in India call Manaso Girl Children Home. This project gets young girls off the streets and provides training and/or scholarships to poor young girls.  These young girls are orphans or come from difficult and abusive family background.  Subbarao says for a minimal amount of money, this provides women empowerment, one of the tenets of Rotary International.  At this time, our Club is finishing up on current projects in the Lake Zurich community however, we can look at this project in 2021-2022.  Some of the girls from this charity could be potential speakers at one of our future meetings so we can learn more about this project.  At the present time, we are not doing any fundraisers because of the COVID 19 pandemic.     

*  Alpine Fest:  A question was raised if the Rotary Club of Lake Zurich would be marching in the Alpine Fest parade.  The parade would be held the third weekend of July.  At this point, it is risky to make any plans as to whether this event will still take place in light of the COVID 19 issue.

*  District Annual Meeting:  The District 6440 Annual Meeting is scheduled for May 9th.  Petra Croneigh will be attending the meeting and providing the Club with information at next Monday's meeting.

ADJOURNMENT:

Petra asked if anyone had a joke in honor of Cinco de Mayo tomorrow.  Barbara shared a few for the group.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m. by Petra Croneigh.  The next Zoom meeting will be held on Monday, May 11th, at 7:00 p.m.  Petra closed by wishing all mothers a very Happy Mother's Day!
Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Y. Barker

Secretary

